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Secretariat Table Meeting Minutes 
March 21, 2013
The Common Roof (Barrie, ON), 1:00-3:00 pm
Present:
Kristina Veenstra (recorder)

Carolyn Shoreman  (Past Chair)

Marg Gallow

Deb Woods



Mary Jean Watson


Renu Manocha (by phone)


Karen Hirstwood (Chair)


Regrets:
John Clarke



Susan Carmichael (Vice Chair)

Fiona Cascagnette


	ITEM
	
	STATUS
	ACTION



	1) Welcome 
	KH
	Welcome to all the members.
	

	2) Approval of Minutes  February 21, 2013
	KH
	All approved.
	

	3) Approval of Agenda
	KH
	All approved.

	

	4) Advocacy Update 
	KV/DW
	Broadsheet: on Inclusive Recreation has a first draft completed with Sandra Trainor. Changes to be given to Sandra by Tuesday and move into translation and production soon.

Communication Task Group: met on February 25 and Ann Burgess from 2 reps from the health unit, Fiona and Deb. Discussion of the project with the goal to develop a simple marketing piece utilizing the When Working Better Together Still Isn’t Enough information. An advocacy strategy was discussed and creating a demand for politicians to act on and creating a good story with examples. Next steps are an inventory of members as it relates to communication representatives; assemble a group of communications people with Advocacy group to create an ask and strategy; utilize a graphic designer to help with this communication piece (cost of $600-800 component to be discussed at Infrastructure); tie in with the data consortium to support our communication piece. 
Provincial Election Strategy: Glen Newby, Angela Artelt-Evans, Susan Carmichael, Kevin McLeod and Fiona met and realized that based on the information gathered at Council during the January 24 Hot Topic was that what we need isn’t just an election strategy but government relations, social media and how we position ourselves via an election, hot topic, event. Therefore, the work of the Communication Task Group was broadened. Creating a government relations strategy will be the moving forward initiative with this group and La Cle. They will bring this idea forward to Council at their next meeting March 28 with a project outcome by the next meeting in May. Given that the original reason for the Communications Task Group to come together has shifted, a request for communications expertise with the new information needs to be explained at the council meeting in order for the scope of the ask to be understood and participation commitments to be re-assessed.
	Deb to contact Fiona to ask if she will be available for the Council meeting on March 28. Need to formally ask for more members for the Communication Task Group. To send out a summary of the Communications Task Group meeting that took place with the Council agenda. 


	5) WTFKMH and Care Connections Committees
	DW
	The Mental Health Child and Adolescent  Steering Committee is meeting tomorrow and there is a revised work plan that came from Eric Sutton. There are 46 goals within the work plan and the issue is where to find funding from existing services (as not much new funding coming in). A Coordinator on contract with the LHIN will be the implementation person, Susan Lalonde-Rankin, who will take on a good portion of the work plan. Eric Sutton will continue to do some of the work as well as his role with Waypoint and this transition will start the beginning of April. 

The Mental Health and Addictions Coordinating Council met on March 14, 2013.  Highlights of discussion include:

· Mental Health beds are supposed to be regional resources and are housed at RVH so there is lengthy discussion how they can be accessed.  The issue of  transportation was raised.

· RVH previewed the recent program changes to inpatient and out patient services.  – see attached brochure
· Debriefing on previous months presentation on the impact of the methadone in First Nation communities was discussed and the significant challenges associated with this. 
· Discussion ensued on how to help provide representation from the FNMI communities at Coalition meetings; ACBC (Aboriginal Capacity Building Circle) was discussed as being very helpful for many different groups and possibly having LHIN representation at ACBC as it is difficult for BANAC and La Cle to send representatives to all tables due to resources.
· Changes to the Psychotherapy were discussed and the impact this may have on our member agencies/organizations. 
· Carolyn provide a brief update on the Maternal Newborn Mental Health Coordination CouncilOne of the objectives of the LHIN Maternal Newborn Children and Youth Community of Practise group is to engage and increase knowledge of organizations and hospitals. After each meeting there is a short evaluation about knowledge of partner building that is now being implemented. Carolyn to forward them the work of Dr. Gina Browne. 

· Primary Care Network was discussed as a vehicle for the physician group to be able to have one voice related to some of these broader system changes (CHC’s, Health Link, LHIN). 

Working Together  for Kids Mental Health
· Liz McKeeman, New Path, is now the lead for the WTFKMH  and has suggested that  would be helpful to have Eric Sutton and Susan Lalonde-Rankin to come back to Council and our tables to provide a LHIN update.  
· Proposed revision of the MOA by the Integrated Working Task Group

· Deb distributed copies of the MOA flow chart for the changes to be made to this existing Coalition document with the integrated working initiatives. This will come to Council this month as a heads up that this is the direction the IWTG is moving in at this point. The Infrastructure Table have discussed this proposal this month and will go to Planning Table next month. There was a lot of conversation of why this was needed as being a member of the Coalition should assume this collaboration and if schedule B can be incorporated within the MOA. However, schedule B is embedded into the MOA as well. The question is what if people do not live up to this? What do we do? – we do not have anything but peer pressure/moral persuasion and hope that we have this shared at the Board level. 
	Deb to attach minutes.
Coalition to discuss a strategy of where we really require representation from FNMI and Francophone communities. Opportunity to have a Champion from the mainstream side to follow up and have a consultation with these communities before meetings to speak on their behalf. 
Deb to bring this as a heads up to Coalition Council, will go IWTG with a redraft, go to Planning and Infrastructure. Infrastructure to take accountability for this to come with recommendations to Secretariat then to Council. Have Sandy Thurston attend under Infrastructure and have Marg introduce the proposed approach. Have structure chart to show at Council and have 2-3 questions posed to members and leave on cards on the table and send out flow chart prior to Thursday.

	7) Strategy Table Updates: 

	Infrastructure Table
	MG
	Website Redesign:  Kristina has been working on getting this launched with IBOZA as our hosting company. She is hoping by end of this week it will be launched with some changes implemented in the coming weeks. We need to have a company that is versed well in Sitefinity to help us support from an IT perspective. This may impact our budget. 
	

	
	MG
	LEAD Update: We have met with Georgian College and have a new co-hort starting in September-June. Copies of a draft LEAD survey was distributed to members for review. Fees and revenue sharing to be discussed with Georgian shortly and fees may have to be done.
	LEAD survey to be given to Council members on March 28. 

	
	MG
	Participation Chart: Feedback has been received by many members on the chart. Kristina to bring to the March 28 Council meeting.
	To be distributed with the Council agenda and ask if you have found this useful.

	Planning Table
	MW
	Planning Day 2013: RFP in French and (8) English was distributed with a March 8 deadline for a consultant to facilitate. 5 organizations were followed up with. A small group reviewed the proposals and   interviewed 3. 2 have been interviewed already and one on will be on Tuesday. Decision to be made soon after so the Facilitator can begin work in April. Hoping to do as broad a consultation as possible with members. There has been a positive response for the funding of the strategic planning work..
	Have consultation with members of the LHIN and include the impact of resource time on the meetings etc. in the community.
We can acknowledge organizations for contributing once all received. To note that we are moving very close to our goal. Need to check with members regarding open acknowledgements.

	Review Draft Council Agenda
	KV
	Exit Ticket Results, thoughts for future meetings
· Exit Tickets were distributed during the January 24 meeting for the first time. Kristina received several back with very positive results. Like the hot topics, small group engaging/discussion, staying on time in the agenda. 
· 47 people have confirmed for the March 28 Council meeting with Commissioner Boileau. Kristina has confirmed the luncheon and venue at the Days Inn in Barrie. Many thanks to La Cle, Nadia Martins, for paying for the venue. 
	Kristina to send out the agenda with the communication task group summary to all who have RSVP’d.


Next Meeting: April 18, 2013, 1-3 p.m., Common Roof (165 Ferris Lane, Barrie)
